
  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 1 
 

 

 

  

CALENDAR TERM 4 PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
                   

PRESENTATION DAY & BAND PERFORMANCE 

Our senior band were outstanding in entertaining the Pagewood Public 

School community and our special guests on Presentation Day.  Thank 

you! 

 

I would like to congratulate all students who received awards last week 

and our leaders for 2019 (please see their name on the left).  They should 

be very proud of their achievements. 

 

MESSAGE FROM NICOLE MAYHEW 

Dear parents and carers of Pagewood Public School, 

It has been a pleasure to meet staff, students and parents over the past 

few weeks that I have been visiting the school. I am pleased and proud to 

be appointed to the Principal position at Pagewood PS and am excited to 

officially begin my role in 2019. I would like to take this opportunity to 

thank Mr Tan for the time and effort he has put into meeting with me 

each week and ensuring I am aware of important information and 

facilitating a smooth transition period. I appreciate the amount of effort, 

work and leadership he has contributed to the school.  

Regarding the first day of the 2019 school year I would like to let you know 

that we will be forming classes at 9:15am on Wednesday 30 January. 

Parents and carers are welcome to attend the class formations if they are 

able to. The school will send an email to the school community on Tuesday 

29 January 2019 regarding the staffing for each stage or grade as well as 

the administrative and support staff.  

I look forward to getting to know you in the first few weeks of 2019 and 

hope you have a safe, relaxing and restful holiday break.  

Ms Nicole Mayhew 

STAFF CHANGES 

At the conclusion of the school year, we will be farewelling Mrs Jenny 

Reilly and Miss Winny Tang who will be taking up teaching positions at 

other schools. 

We thank Jenny for her contribution to the Pagewood Public community 

over the past 15 years and Winny for the past year.  We wish them both 

all the best for their new adventures. 

Class Teachers for 2019 will be announced at the beginning of the school 

year. 
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DEC   

Week 10   

Mon 17 Assembly to Farewell 
Mr Tan (parents, carers, 
grandparents welcome) 

12.00-
12.30pm 

 Picnic Day K-6 
(parents, carers, 
grandparents welcome) 

12.30-
1.50 

Tues 18 Drum Circle incursion  

Wed 19 Last day of Term 4  

 No Assembly  

CALENDAR TERM 1 2019 

JAN   

Tue 29 Staff Development Day  

Wed 30 Y1-6 Students return to 
school 
Y3-6 to bring 3 
swimming carnival 
notes (permission, 
medical & competency) 

 

 Uniform Shop open 9.30am 

 Assembly – leaders 
House captain badges 
presented 

2.30pm 

Thurs 31 Swimming Carnival  
Y3-6 
Y1&2 stay at school 

 

FEB   

Fri 1 Kindergarten Students 
Start School 

 

LEADERSHIP POSITIONS FOR 2019 

Captains James  Emily 

Prefects Tora Bonnie 

 Ronan Sarah 

HOUSE CAPTAINS FOR 2019 

 CAPTAINS VICE-CAPTAINS 

Phillip Dennis 
Baylie 

Mathew 
Charlotte 

Cook Harley 
Halle 

Zakk 
Claire 

Macquarie Trent 
April 

Orlando 
Olivia 

Banks Jacob 
Holly 

Alex 
Sophie 

RAINBOW AWARDS  

Josh (1/2M)  

SILVER AWARD  

Ageselaus (2T) Arya (KC) 

Tony (1B) Jacob (4M) 

Serena (2LS)  

GOLD AWARD  

James (2LS)  

PLATINUM AWARD  

Chacha (4M)  
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SHARE OUR SPACE 

Over the coming school holidays, the NSW Department of Education is rolling out Share Our Space at more than 230 schools across 

the state, which will open up the playgrounds, ovals and sports fields for the whole community to enjoy. Pagewood Public School 

will be participating in the program during these school holidays. The gates will be open between 22 December and 25 January 

2019 between 8am and 6pm.A security guard will be in place to monitor safety and security, and gates will be locked at closing 

time each evening.  

 

As always, if you need to report a security issue at the school, you can call security 24 hours on 1300 880 021. For more 

information on this program, please visit schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au or contact us on 1300 482 651. 

 

STATEMENT OF ACCOUNT 

Your Statement of Account is now overdue.  Parents are encouraged to pay all overdue fees before the end of Term 4. To pay your 

child’s ‘Statement of Account’, it is helpful to the school if Parents and Carers use the Parent Online Payment (POP) system. This 

is to reduce the amount of cash being handled at school by students and staff. To pay by POP, please go to the Pagewood Public 

School website at http://www.pagewood-p.schools.nsw.edu.au and select ‘Make a payment’. Parents and Carers are welcome to 

pay for two or more children in one payment. If you wish to pay by cash, please send cash payments to your child’s teacher on  

Tuesdays.  If you have not received, or misplaced, your Statement of Account for Term 4 please email the school at pagewood-

p.school@det.nsw.edu.au or call us on 9316 9313 for a copy. 

 

HOUSE CAPTAINS & HOUSE VICE-CAPTAINS 
The house captains and house vice-captains were elected today.  The badges will be presented at our first assembly for 2019 on 

Wednesday 30 January at 2.30pm. 

 

DRUM CIRCLE INCURSION - TUESDAY 18 DECEMBER 
The drum circle will be held at school tomorrow. It is a specialist group who will be working with two classes at a time using 

different drums and developing different drum rhythm and beats. Research has shown this is good for student learning and 

wellbeing. It should be good fun. While we would like all students to attend, it is not compulsory for students to attend. 

 

2019 SWIMMING CARNIVAL – THURSDAY 31 JANUARY 

The Pagewood Public School swimming carnival will be held at Botany Aquatic Centre on Thursday 31 January (the second day of 

the school year for students) for Years 3-6 only. Notes were sent home last week and are available on the website.  

 

Please return all three notes (permission, medical and competency) to school on the first day of Term 1 2019.  No money will 

be collected prior to the carnival.   The cost of the carnival will be included in the Statement of Account for Term 1.   

 

Years K-2 will stay at school for a normal school day. 

 

LOLLIES, CANDY CANES and CHOCOLATE 

Please do not allow children to bring or hand out candy canes, lollies or chocolate at school. These foods have sugar, food 

colouring and can also lead to allergic reactions. This is a home and holiday activity for children to do with their parents. If you 

would like more information on the department’s policy, please go to: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/nutrition-in-schools-policy   

 
DEMOUNTABLE CLASSROOM – PROPOSAL 
In 2019, Pagewood PS will have a 13 class. This will require a demountable classroom to be placed in the school grounds over the 

Summer holidays. The proposal is to place this classroom where the flag pole and commemorative plaques currently stand. It is  

proposed that the flag pole and commemorative plaques will be relocated to the front entrance of the school (near the office).  

Please contact me at Pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au if you have any comments to make on this proposal. This proposal was 

raised at the P&C meeting on Tuesday 6 November and parent input was noted. The Grevillea trees and garden beds will be 

relocated if possible or re-planted. Should the demountable classroom not be ready on the first day of school, the class in that 

room will be housed in the library temporarily until the classroom is ready. 

 

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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mailto:pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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RAINBOW, SILVER, GOLD, PLATINUM AWARDS 

Week 8 was our last assembly. Therefore, any rainbow, silver, gold or platinum awards that are to be received by students, will be 

handed to children in class from now till the end of the year.  They will still be noted in the newsletter for all to see. 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

Our lovely parent volunteers will open the uniform shop on the first day of Term 1 2019, Wednesday 30 January, at 9.30am. 

Uniform orders can be left at the office at any time with correct money.  Our parent volunteers will fill the orders when they can.  

For the new uniform shop order form, please go to: https://pagewood-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--
carers-and-the-community/uniform-shop.html      There is also a large selection of second hand uniforms for sale. 

NO PSSA  OR SPORT TRAINING THIS WEEK 

PSSA was from Weeks 2-8.   
 
NO ASSEMBLY 

 

WELLBEING - LUNCHTIME ACTIVITIES  

Some children like quiet spaces to spend their lunch. There are activities for every child during the lunch break every day except 

Friday. For Term 4, the following activities are on offer. These activities will change next term. 

 

Monday 1.25pm-1.50pm Drama Club, in Library with Ms Shiokara & Ms Tang 

Tuesday 1.25pm-1.50pm Chess Club, with Mrs Cianciolo in KC  

 1.00pm-1.25pm Meditation in hall with Mrs Crysostomou 

 1.00pm-1.25pm Mindful colouring in 2LS with Mrs Lucas 

Wednesday 1.25pm-1.50pm Library with Mrs Kerves 

Thursday  1.00pm-1.25pm Board Games in 3/4H with Mrs Hawkes   

 

PARKING 

Please do not park across our neighbours’ driveways.  We ask you to please think of our neighbours when parking around the 
school.   
 
STUDENT EQUIPMENT FOR 2019 

Parents indicated by survey, that they would like to know what stationery supplies their children will need for the first day of 

school next year. Please supply the following: 

 

For K-2 children, please supply the following 
 

 library bag 

 clear A4 plastic envelope for notes & home reader  

 1 x Plastic display folder for homework  

 Art smock  

 4 x Whiteboard markers (for Maths activities)  

 2 x Glue Sticks (to share with the class throughout the year) 

 1 x box of tissues  

 Please note that K-2 children do not bring a pencil case 

For 3-6 children, please supply the following 
 

 library bag 

 clear A4 plastic envelope for notes & home reader  

 pencil case 

 sharpener 

 glue stick 

 blue/black/red pen 

 30cm ruler with mm 

 scissors 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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 rubber 

 whiteout tape 

 2 x highlighters 

 HB pencils 

 coloured pencils 

 clear contact to cover books 

 1 x box of tissues  

 optional: textas, paint shirt or art smock 

PAGEWOOD’S PROBLEM SOLVER  

If your child would like to participate in this week’s Pagewood’s Problem Solver, please have your child write their answer on a 

piece of paper with their name and class, and hand this to Mr Tan by Friday. All solutions are welcome and parents are allowed to 

help. The important thing is to have a go! 

 

Last week’s task: Name the seven natural wonders of the world. 

Thank you to Chacha who found all 7 Wonders. 

 

THIS WEEK’s TASK:  Make a list of places you visit in the holidays.  

 

PICNIC DAY & FAREWELL ASSEMBLY FOR MR TAN – TODAY 

Students enjoyed a picnic lunch today with their parents, carers and grandparents. 

 

I was very grateful for the kind words and wishes at my farewell assembly today.  

 

 

 “Remember to look up at the stars and not down at your feet. Try to make sense of what you see and 
wonder about what makes the universe exist. Be curious. And however difficult life may seem, there is 
always something you can do and succeed at. It matters that you don't just give up.” ― Stephen Hawking 
 
 
Kind regards, 

 

 

 

Victor Tan 

Principal (Relieving) 

Pagewood Public School 
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Term 4 2018 Calendar - Monday 15 October to Friday 21 December 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday Saturday/ 
Sunday 

Week 1 Oct 15 Oct 16 Oct 17 
Zone Public 
Speaking finals 

Oct 18 
 

Oct 19 
8.30am 
Selective HS 
information 
session. 

 

Week 2 Oct 22 
6.30pm Filmz at 
the Ritz 
 

Oct 23 Oct 24 Oct 25 
Kindy 
orientation 

Oct 26  

Week 3 Oct 29 Oct 30 Oct 31 
Assembly – 1B 

Nov 1 
Kindy 
orientation 

Nov 2 
 

 

Week 4 Nov 5 Nov 6 Nov 7 
Band 
Instrumental 
Introduction 
11.30-12noon 

Nov 8 
 

Nov 9 
Pagefest  

Nov 10/11 

Week 5 Nov 12 Nov 13 Nov 14 
Ultimo Public 
Speaking Final 

Nov 15 
 

Nov 16 
Kindy excursion 

Nov 17 
Bunning sausage 
sizzle 

Week 6 Nov 19 Nov 20 Nov 21 Nov 22 
 

Nov 23 
 

 

Week 7 Nov 26 
Swim scheme (2 
weeks) 

Nov 27 Nov 28 Nov 29  Nov 30 
 

 

Week 8 Dec 3 
Swim scheme (2 
weeks) 

Dec 4 Dec 5 
Last day for band 
tutorials.  
Band 
Performance 
2pm. 

Dec 6 
Prefect Speeches 
at 9.30am 
 
 
 

Dec 7 
 

 

Week 9 Dec 10 Dec 11 Dec 12 
Presentation Day 
and Band 
Performance  

Dec 13 
Y6 Excursion to 
Attractivity  

Dec 14 
Reports home 
Year 6 Farewell 
Dinner 

 

Week 10 Dec 17 
Picnic Day K-6 
Assembly to 
farewell Mr Tan 
12-12.30pm 
 

Dec 18 
 

Dec 19 
Last Day for 
students 
Y6 Medallion 
Assembly 

Dec 20 
SDD 4 or  
22 Nov and  
6 Dec  

Dec 21  
SDD 5 or  
24 February 

 

 
Week 1 2019 - 28 January to 2 February 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday Saturday/ 
Sunday 

Week 1 Jan 28 
AUSTRALIA DAY 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Jan 29 
STAFF 
DEVELOPMENT 
DAY 

Jan 30 
Y1-6 students 
return to school 
Assembly – house 
captain & vice-
captain badges 
 

Jan 31 
Swimming 
Carnival (Y3-6).    
Y1&2 stay at 
school 

Feb 1 
Kindergarten 
students start 
school 
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